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211 North 3rd St. ~ Monroe, LA  71201

There was a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of G. B. Cooley Hospital Service District held on Thursday, July 8, 2021 at 4:30PM in the Board Room of the 
G. B. Cooley Administration Building located at 211 N. 3rd Street, Monroe, LA.

Call to Order:  Dan Sartor, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 4:35PM, there being a quorum present.

Board Members Present:  Dan Sartor, Cindy Johns, Jackie S. Slack, Lynn Wilson, and Dawn Stanfield
Board Members Absent:
Kenneth Wilson, TaRonda Goodin

Others Present:    Ben Pitts, Jimmy Sanderlin, Connie Page, Carmen Howard, Angelique Andrews, Christian Creed, Jack Clampit, and Representative of Monroe Dispatch.
Prayer:  The invocation was offered by Dan Sartor.

Public Comments:  Ben Pitts introduced a new employee. Angelique Andrews will be in the position of Administrative Assistant and will be coordinating the board meetings. 
Minutes:  The minutes for June 10, 2021 Board meeting were presented. The minutes were previously forwarded to Commissioners. A motion was offered by Cindy Johns, seconded by Dan Sartor, and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to waive the reading of the 6-10-21 minutes.  A motion was offered by Lynn Wilson, seconded by Cindy Johns, and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to approve the June 10, 2021 minutes as presented.    
Old Business:  Cedric Hemphill, of Land 3 Architect, was not present. He will present a final construction report on the two new group homes at the next meeting.
New Business:
1.  2021 millage was presented.  Questions and comments were addressed. A motion was offered by Lynn Wilson, seconded by Jackie S. Slack, and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to adopt the 2021 millage rate of 1.42 mills.
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2.  Reports:  
a. The Financial Report for the month of May and the eleven months ending May 31, 2021 was presented by Jimmy Sanderlin, CFO.  Operating Revenues was over budget for the month by $30,233 and over budget the eleven months by $697,563 with total revenue being $12,891,516. For expense comparison variances of 5% and $5,000 was used as the model. Operating expenses for the month was under budget by $48,960 and over budget for the eleven months by $8,610.00. Revenue was over budget due to two percent Title XIX increase. Salaries and payroll related was over budget due to being shorthanded. Questions and comments were addressed.  

b.  Ben Pitts, Hospital Director, presented the June report. Facility total census was (171) with (122) in community homes; (27) in SIL; (03) in TGH; and (19) in Employment Program. There were no discharges in community homes and (1) admit in TGH. There was (1) invalid abuse/neglect allegation for the month of June. Total employees on the payroll at the end of June was (223), with a turnover rate of 4%. There are approximately (47) open positions, mostly being part-time. GBC is in the process of increasing the hours of part-time positions, in the hopes of attracting more applicants.  The two newly constructed homes will replace Walnut Community Home - 113 Arkansas St, Monroe and Tennessee Community Home – 210 Tennessee, Monroe. We will not retain use of the house at 113 Arkansas St. We will retain use of the 210 Tennessee location and convert to a second Therapeutic Group Home for the youth. It will probably be a home for females since there a more referrals for them.  Monroe Housing Authority has approached GBC concerning the purchase of the (4) homes that GBC leases from MHA. This lease has been in place since the mid-1980s. MHA is still in the appraisal process and will propose a sell price for the homes when the process is complete. The proposal will be brought to the Board for discussion and consideration.
Public Comments:  Police Juror, Jack Clampit, graciously offered his help to GBC in anyway that was needed.  
Commissioners’ Statements/Discussion: There were none.  
Adjournment:  There being no further business, a motion was offered by Jackie S. Slack, seconded by Dawn Stanfield, and unanimously carried by the Commissioners present to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 5:20PM.
Dan Sartor, Chairperson



Ben Pitts, Hospital Director
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